
PVCA 
E-BOARD MEETING

Q3 08/26/2025
ROYALL RESIDENCE

1. Call E-Board meeting to order –  The meeting was called to order at 7:08pm by 
President, Kevin Jones.  All seven E-Board members were in attendance.  Other members 
attending were  Karyn Adamson, Kim Bratt, Debbie Jones, Jan Royall, Mary Troncale and Ty 
and Isti Wallace. 

2. President: Kevin Jones – Kevin said that Amanda from Easter Seals may be attending a
meeting at a later date to accept a check.  Kevin said that there will be representatives from 
the Pomona Assistance League attending the September General Meeting to receive a check. 

3. Vice President: Tim Troncale – Tim had nothing to report. 

4. Treasurer: Doug McElroy – Doug had nothing to report. 

5. Membership: Rich Royall – Kevin said that Rich is doing a great job recruiting new 
members. Charles said that he has decals for Rich. Election guidelines were discussed. 

6. Secretary: Sue McElroy – Sue had nothing to report. 

7. Activities: Charles Adamson – Charles said that we have three cars going to Prescott. 
Car shows were discussed. 

8. NCCC Governor: Dave Bratt – Dave said that the NCCC Database is shut down from 
August – October.  We have four new members that have not been added yet. He said that 
Janet Cherry, the Regional Membership Director, has resigned.  He said that the NCCC dues 
has not been raised since 1986, but will be raised this year.  Doug made a motion to raise 
PVCA's dues to $75 for the primary or single member and $50 for the spouse/companion. A 
second was made by Tim Troncale.  The motion passed.

9. Any additional topics
 Homecoming update – Kevin said that Isti is doing a wonderful job with 

Homecomings.  He would like for her to send out more emails to the membership regarding
upcoming Homecomings, which she said she would be happy to do. As Isti discussed at 
our last General Meeting, we will be crowning a King and Queen from the people that 
participate in Homecomings.  Kevin said that he will use his discretionary funds for a 
separate raffle to entice participation in Homecomings.The winner of the raffle will receive 
$100. The crowning and the raffle will be done at the Holiday Party. 

10.General Member comment – There was nothing discussed. 

11.Any other business or comments – There was nothing discussed. 

12.2025 Q4 meeting date
 December 9, 2025, at the Royall residence. 

13.Meeting Adjourn – The meeting was adjourned at 8:30pm.
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